

SECTION B – VOCABULARY & GRAMMAR (26 points)

Part 1. (12 points) *Choose the best answer from A, B, C or D to complete each of the following sentences.*

1. He was so _____ that he went to bed early.
A. healthy B. tired C. strong D. angrily
2. Cars, buses, and bicycles are means of _____.
A. conversation B. transport C. competition D. traffic
3. Lan _____ learning English a few years ago.
A. is starting B. starts C. started D. will start
4. If you don't hurry, we will _____ the bus.
A. catch B. miss C. run D. deceive
5. The children are _____ about the coming holiday.
A. excited B. exciting C. excitement D. excitedly
6. We should play sports or do exercise in order to stay in _____.
A. look B. health C. fit D. shape
7. I'm afraid you can't talk to my father at this time because he _____ the garden.
A. waters B. is watering C. was watering D. watered
8. -**Nam:** "Would you like to come with us for lunch?"
- **Lan:** "_____."
A. Yes, it is B. Yes, so do I
C. Yes, I'd love to D. I'm very happy
9. We _____ you if we have time.
A. phones B. would phone C. will phone D. phoned
10. This is _____ restaurant I have ever been to.
A. comfortable B. the most comfortable
C. more comfortable D. most comfortable

Choose the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

11. This dishwasher is very simple to use.
A. boring B. easy C. interesting D. difficult

Choose the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following sentences.

12. The law protects ancient monuments and old churches.
A. modern B. old C. traditional D. historic

Your answers:

1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.	7.	8.	9.	10.	11.	12.
----	----	----	----	----	----	----	----	----	-----	-----	-----

Part 2. (6 points) *Word formation: Write the correct form of the words in brackets.*

1. Visitors can enjoy the _____ beauty of *Mộc Châu* Highland. (NATURE)
2. We can _____ empty glass jars to store food, like jam and nuts. (USE)
3. We should learn about keeping our environment _____. (POLLUTE)
4. The mouse ran _____ so that the dog couldn't catch it. (QUICK)
5. Those children dream of becoming fashion _____ when they grow up. (DESIGN)
6. These shoes are nice and _____ so I really like wearing them. (COMFORT)

Your answers:

1.	2.	3.
4.	5.	6.

Part 3. (8 points) *Read the text carefully. In most of the lines 1-10 there is one extra word which does not fit. Some lines, however, are correct. If a line is correct, put a tick (✓) in the space provided. If there is an extra word in the line, write that word in the space. There are two examples.*

	Line
Of course, London is famous for that its attractions like Big Ben	1. ... that
and the Tower of London. Millions of tourists look at these	2.✓.....
buildings every year - but not far distance from these places,	3.
there are other interesting sights. Next time you set off to visit	4.
London, why not plan to go to some of the places close in to the	5.
centre of the city that tourists rarely go to? Get into of a taxi and	6.
ask the driver to take you to Billingsgate fish market, for	7.
example. When you arrive there at the market, you'll be amazed	8.
at the sights and sounds of real London. You can ask to the fish sellers	9.
about their work - and you don't have to wait on for hours to get a ticket!	10.

SECTION C – READING (44 points)

Part 1. (10 points). *Read the text and choose the best answer from A, B, C or D. Write the answer in 'Your answers' Part.*

ONLINE SHOPPING

Online shopping has (1)_____ very popular nowadays. With a click of a mouse on your computer, you can (2)_____ anything you want. It is much easier (3)_____ going into town, looking around lots of different shops. You can also see what is (4)_____ all over the world, when you shop online.

Another good reason for shopping (5)_____ the Internet is that you don't have to carry heavy bags of shopping home. Online (6)_____ just send your order to your house, usually, in (7)_____ few days.

One big problem of online shopping, however, (8)_____ that you can't try on any clothes before you buy them. And often , when you get your clothes, they look very (9)_____ from the online pictures. They may also be larger or smaller than the (10)_____ you wanted. For this reason, many people often have to return clothes they bought on the Internet.

- | | | | |
|----------------|----------------|--------------|--------------|
| 1. A. come | B. become | C. got | D. reached |
| 2. A. use | B. eat | C. buy | D. sell |
| 3. A. than | B. as | C. most | D. more |
| 4. A. favorite | B. comfortable | C. fun | D. available |
| 5. A. at | B. on | C. in | D. for |
| 6. A. lorries | B. offices | C. companies | D. trucks |
| 7. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. some |
| 8. A. is | B. are | C. was | D. were |
| 9. A. same | B. different | C. similar | D. familiar |
| 10. A. size | B. weight | C. number | D. height |

Your answer:

1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.	7.	8.	9.	10.
----	----	----	----	----	----	----	----	----	-----

Part 2 (10 points). *Read the text and choose the best answer from A,B,C or D. Write the answer in 'Your answers' Part.*

We celebrated Earth Day in my city last week. The idea of this special day began in the 1960s when life was very different. The first Earth Day was just in the United States but on April 22nd, it led to events every year all around the world.

In my town, last Saturday afternoon, lots of people rode their bikes from the park around the town together and back to the park, taking as much time as they could, so that the cars had to wait. Then they talked to all the drivers in cars which just had one person in them, to explain how wasteful that is and how much pollution it causes. The idea was to make people think about how much they use their cars.

In other places, people collected plastic bags for a week and then made a pile of them in the town square. You can do anything as long as it makes people of all ages join for a few hours and talk about the environment.

1. What is the topic of the passage?
A. Pollution
B. Earth Day
C. A special event
D. The environment
2. When did the idea of Earth Day begin?
A. last week
B. on April 22nd
C. in the 1960s
D. in 1960
3. What did not happen on Earth Day last Saturday afternoon in the writer's town?
A. People cycled through the streets.
B. Lots of people rode their bikes around the town.
C. Cars had to wait.
D. People collected plastic bags for a week.
4. Which of the following is closest in meaning to the word "join"?
A. take part in
B. wait
C. drive
D. think of
5. The word "them" refers to _____.
A. bikes
B. drivers
C. parks
D. cars

Your answers:

1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
----	----	----	----	----

Part 3 . (10 points) *Fill in each numbered blank with one suitable word . Write the word in Your answers'part.*

Playing sports can give you a healthy life and a fit body to you. You will be more active and healthier (1) _____ playing sports. You have a lower chance of getting a serious illness such as heart attack or high blood (2) _____. It increases your resistance to illness. In leisure time, you can play sports (3) _____ your friends or your relatives, this not only helps you but (4) _____ motivates everyone around you to take part in sports and have good (5) _____. There are some (6) _____ which you can play easily such as table tennis, tennis or football and after that, you feel completely relaxed or even free from your stress. Moreover, you also need to allow (7) _____ encourage children to play sports, especially some outdoor activities such as football, basketball or volleyball to decrease the time that your children (8) _____ sitting in front of computers or (9) _____ television. These sports teach them how to improve team spirit and work in groups. They also teach them how (10) _____ communicate with their teammates, and show them how active and creative they are.

Your answers:

1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
6.	7.	8.	9.	10.

Part 4.(14 points) *Read the three texts about three teenagers and their hobbies. For each question, choose the correct answer A, B or C in your Answers' part:*

- A. Carol** Carol goes everywhere with her camera. She often goes to the woods where there are different birds. She always goes there on her bike. She wants to cycle even more, if possible, because she needs to do more exercise. Carol likes reading a lot of books about birds and looking at the pictures. She often sends her pictures to competitions. Last year she won first prize in a national competition. She wants to travel to South America and Asia to see lots of different birds, but she is afraid of flying.
- B. Sergei** Sergei's family is very musical. His father plays the guitar and his brother sings in a local rock band. Sergei likes to play the piano all the time and he sometimes plays with his dad. He goes to many concerts around the country with his brother Sergei can't drive yet so he always travels by train. When he is not playing the piano, he takes photos of lorries. If he can't be a musician when he is older, the he wants to be a lorries driver.
- C. Dimitra** Dimitra loves to be outside all the time. If it's a nice weekend, she will put on her backpack and travel by bus to the countryside. She loves walking a lot and she also follows rivers for miles and miles. And she loves doing a lot of exercise everyday. When it starts to get dark, she tries to find a safe place to sleep in her tent and cook her dinner. She always takes her MP3 player with her everywhere she goes because she loves music. When she is at home, she has guitar lessons.

Which person

1. ...gets the most exercise?
2. ... doesn't play a musical instrument?
3. ... likes to go camping?
4. ... takes photos of animals?
5. ... travels with a family member?
6. ... doesn't travel by public transport?
7. ... might travel as part of their job in the future?

Your answers:

1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.	7.
----	----	----	----	----	----	----

SECTION D – WRITING (40 points)

Part 1. (10 points) *Complete the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first sentence.*

1. It's six months since he studied Japanese.

=> He has _____

2. Her hair is long.

=> She _____

3. I found the door unlocked. I went into the kitchen.

=> Finding _____

4. Mary was very kind to me.

=> Mary behaved _____

5. It's a good idea to have a guidebook before you visit a city.

=> You _____